
 

 

 

 

 

August 20th, 2025 

Letter #8 to the Mayor and City Councillors  

Mayor Brown, Deputy Mayor Jankov, Councillor Muttart, Councillor Beck, Councillor 
Tweel, Councillor Ramsay, Councillor Doiron, Councillor McAleer, Councillor 
MacKinnon, Councillor McCabe and Councillor Bernard. 

Today is day 23 of the strike. We sent seven letters requesting an urgent meeting with 
the Mayor, the Councillors and the CAO. We have not received a response. We emailed 
three letters to each of the following Standing Committees: Human Resources, Water 
and Sewer Utility, and Finance, Audit, Tendering & Administration. We have not received 
a response. This is our eighth correspondence to you. We deserve a response to our 
requests. 

We are valuable and dedicated workers. We love our jobs and this City. We have 
sacrificed our time with our families, our children’s sports, our Holidays, and gatherings 
with our friends. We work 24/7, year-round and in all weather conditions, through 
hurricanes, winter storms and hot humid days. The love for our City goes beyond our 
work. For instance, one member is a volunteer firefighter and left the picket line today to 
answer a call. That’s the love we have for the City. 

We are asking you for the umpteenth time to stop avoiding your duties and ignoring this 
situation. You were elected by the residents of the City of Charlottetown. You must use 
your elected power to direct the Chief Administrative Officer and the City’s bargaining 
team to review the budget, to change their position on the key issues, and to come back 
to the table with a fair offer.  

Services are currently not being provided to residents, and they are frustrated by the 
City Council’s inaction. Many residents visited our headquarters, sharing their 
frustrations about the Council’s total disregard of this situation and their support for 
CUPE Local 830.  

Water and sewer workers are currently visiting neighbourhoods across Charlottetown 
delivering information (see postcard attached) and having conversations. And we will tell 
you, the support for us is overwhelming. These are your constituents, and you have 
either heard from them or should be hearing from them soon.  

…/2 



– 2 – 
 

 

The recent news of the Air Canada flight attendant’s tentative agreement is a display of 
a strong organized labour union with 770,000 members from coast to coast to coast. 
That is CUPE. And CUPE Local 830 has support from across the country (see letter of 
support attached). The National President of CUPE, Mark Hancock, stated during his 
visit to the beautiful City of Charlottetown a few weeks ago, “We will support these 
members until their collective agreement is found at the bargaining table. We will put 
any resources needed. We will keep fighting until we get a collective agreement that 
works for our members.” (see videos attached) 

CUPE Local 830 will continue to fight for job security and seniority rights, and for fair 
wages for our members. We deserve respect and fairness for our work.  

We will not back down. 

Rob Howatt, on behalf of the members of CUPE Local 830 

 

Attachments: 

Postcards distributed to residents of the City of Charlottetown 

Letter of support from CUPE Atlantic Maritime Region Indigenous Council (CAMIC) 

CUPE Local 830 videos (hyperlink) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
JL:mev/cope 491 

https://www.youtube.com/@CUPEMARITIMEDIVISION/videos







	Letter #8 to Charlottetown Mayor and Councillors from R. Howatt L830 2025-08-20.pdf
	COPE830-Postcard_Front.pdf
	COPE830-Postcard_Back.pdf
	Letter of support CAMIC 2025-08-20.pdf

